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LA CROSSE COUNTY BOARD OF SUPERVISORS PUBLIC HEARING 
PROCEEDINGS; MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 13, 2021  

The La Crosse County Board of Supervisors Public Hearing on the Tentative Supervisory 
District Plan was held on Monday, September 13, 2021 in the Administrative Center, Room 
1700. The County Clerk, Ginny Dankmeyer, took attendance. 24 supervisors were present 
when Chair Monica Kruse called the meeting to order at 5:00 P.M. and those otherwise 
present, excused or absent are noted in the roll call detail:  
District Name Attendance 

1 Richmond, Andrea  Present  

2 Geary, Ralph  Present  

3 Janssen, Barb  Absent  

4 Freedland, Maureen  Present  

5 Mathu, Grant  Present  

6 Plesha, Roger  Excused  

7 Padesky, Gary  Excused  

8 Isola, Peg  Present  

9 Wacek, Dawn  Present   

10 Cable, Kim  Present  

11 Scheller, Patrick  Absent  

12 Erickson, Randy  Present  

13 Tryggestad, Tina  Excused  

14 Larson, Margaret  Present  

15 Kruse, Monica  Present  

16 Ferries, Dan  Present  

17 Pogreba, Jack  Present  

18 Weber Strauss, Noelle  Present  

19 Cornforth, Rick  Present  

20 Doyle, Steve  Present  

21 Burke, Vicki  Present  

22 Viner, Pamela  Present  

23 Nikolay, Matt  Present  

24 Hoyer, Kevin  Present  

25 Hundt, David  Present  

26 Hesse, Dan  Present  

27 Jacobs, Thomas  Present  

28 Keil, Karen  Present  

29 O'Neill, Jamie  Present  
  
PUBLIC HEARING COMMENCED  

• Chair Kruse gave a background on the redistricting process, expedited timeline, and 
the guidelines used for creating the maps.  

• GIS Coordinator Mari Pietz reviewed the map being considered.  She explained the 
districts, populations, deviations and what was looked at when creating the current 
supervisory districts to meet the ideal numbers.   

• Chair Kruse opened the public hearing for comment.   
o Clerk Dankmeyer read into the record emails from the Holmen Village 

Administrator Scott Heinig, Holland Town Chair Bob Stupi, Shelby Town Clerk  
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Fortune Weaver, and City of Onalaska GIS Analyst Ciatlin Hagar and Clerk 
JoAnn Marcon.  

o Jake Williams – 1824 La Crosse Street, La Crosse - spoke in favor of the 
proposed tentative plan.   

 
PUBLIC HEARING CLOSED - With no one else requesting to be heard, the Public Hearing 
was closed.   
 
ADJOURN 
Motion by A. Richmond/V. Burke to close the Public Hearing and adjourn at 5:22 PM passed 
on unanimous voice vote with 24 ayes, 3 excused – R. Plesha, G. Padesky and T. Tryggestad,  
2 absent – B. Jansen and P. Scheller  
  
STATE OF WISCONSIN   )  
 
COUNTY OF LA CROSSE )  
 
I, Ginny Dankmeyer , La Crosse County Clerk, in and for the County of La Crosse, 
Wisconsin, do hereby certify that the foregoing is a true and correct copy of the 
Journal of Proceedings of the La Crosse County Board of Supervisors at the La Crosse 
County Board of Supervisors Public Hearing held Monday, September 13, 2021  and 
that it is the whole thereof. IN WITNESS THEREOF, I HAVE HEREUNTO SET MY HAND 
AND AFFIXED THE OFFICIAL SEAL THIS DAY 14 OF SEPTEMBER 2021.  
 


